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TOWNSHIP OF EDWARDSBURGH CARDINAL 

DISCUSSION ITEM  

 

Committee:  Committee of the Whole – Community Development 

Date:  February 6, 2023   

Department: Public Works 

Topic:  Legion Way Park Laneway - Winter Maintenance   

Background: At the regular meeting of Council held on January 30th, an inquiry was 
raised about why the laneway in front of the pavilion and canteen area was not being 
maintained as part of winter operations and requested further discussion on the topic. 
 
The current and past practice has been to treat this laneway as seasonal and not 
regularly maintained throughout the winter. On occasion, in the past, the laneway was 
opened up for special events like a winter festival or to assist with access to ice fishing 
where snow depths were higher than normal. 
 
There are speed bumps along the laneway that can complicate operations.  
  
The new waterfront pathway was added to the sidewalk winter maintenance in 2021.  
  
There is added risk and liability associated with opening the laneway year around.  
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